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MEMORANDUM 

TO: KINGSPORT REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

FROM: KEN WEEMS, PLANNING MANAGER  

DATE: SEPTEMBER 11, 2024 

SUBJECT: SURETY BOND FOR THE ARBOR TOWN HOMES 

 

FILE NUMBER: PD23-0329 

 

The City Engineering Department has calculated an estimate to cover the cost of the 

required improvements to meet the Minimum Subdivision Regulations for the Final Plat 

of The Arbor Town Homes. The estimate is for the amount of $118,746.96. The 

remaining improvements are the completion of sidewalk construction, a curb repair, as-

builts, and sign and pavement markings. The developer is proposing for the DR Horton 

Company to provide a surety bond for the sidewalk completion and Land Star LLC will 

provide the surety bond to cover all other items on the Engineering-provided estimate. 

          Surety bonds are characterized in the subdivision regulations as shown below: 

            
   
          Staff recommends a one year review period for the surety bond improvements where a status 

update and amount review will be conducted in September of 2025 if the project has not been      

completed by then. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 


